
 

   

 

 
              REPORT TO THE MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL 

 

 

 

FROM:  Edward L. Roberge, PE, City Engineer 

 

DATE: December 20, 2016 

 

SUBJECT: Request from the US Geological Survey (USGS) to license the installation of a 

groundwater replacement well on city property at the Concord Municipal 

Airport.  

 

 
Recommendation 

 

Accept this report recommending that the City Council license the installation of a 

replacement well at the airport. 

  

Background 

 
On November 12, 2016 Richard Kaih, Chief of Hydrologic Network Operations with the 

USGS forwarded a communication to the Engineering Services Division requesting a 

license to replace an existing groundwater monitoring well at the municipal airport. 

 

Discussion 

 

The USGS installed a monitoring well at the Concord Airport in 1963 to assist with 

groundwater data collection state wide. The existing well is located 100 feet north of the 

terminal building and will be replaced at a location just east of the existing well outside of 

the perimeter fence. This will allow access to the well without entering the secured area of 

the airport.  

 

Therefore, it is recommended that City Council grant licensure for the installation of the 

well to be located on city property at the airport.   
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attachment: Letter from USGS 

cc: Richard Kiah, USGS 

Martha Drukker, Associate Engineer 

Paul Gendron, City Surveyor 
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